## **Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions**

## Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

March 10, 2008

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

I begin by dipping into "ancient history." Years ago when Burma-Shave signs dotted the road-sides, one bit of doggerel proclaimed:

Around the curve

The car was whizzin'.

The fault was her'n;

The funeral, his'n.

(If you are too young to remember those days, you missed some genuine Americana.) Anyway, the time is "whizzin'." Just two days ago we skipped a whole hour – as if they didn't go fast enough without "tinkering" with them. Better get on with this epistle.

Since the last letter, we have been in a full schedule of preaching and traveling. In January we were in two different local churches all month. In February we were fully scheduled in four churches and one week in Florida at Pensacola Campus Church for their Missions Conference where we had the opportunity to meet and speak with many students about missions. In addition we were part of a panel discussion of "veteran missionaries" (interpretation for "old geezers") for the ministerial students.

We have had a number of students who have expressed interest in taking mission trips to Canada, Haiti, and the Middle East. We have been in touch with some of our missionaries in Canada and with Dr. Anne Livingston in Haiti. These missionaries are interested in the students coming and first steps are underway to see how we can help them. Other students have talked to us about radio ministries and work among Muslim people.

Already in March, we have been in missions conferences in North Carolina at a supporting church and a new church (for us) in Virginia. Both were very good meetings. Next month we are to be in a missions conference early in the month at a supporting church in North Carolina where we look forward to meeting their pastor for the first time. He came to the church after we were there the last time. After the conference, we have two days to get home and prepare to leave for Majuro with Brandon and Jackie Buck. It will have been 4½ years since we last saw our people among whom we worked for almost 13½ years. We look forward to seeing them and the work of the church and school once more. Please pray for wisdom as the Bucks and Pastor Lang (along with the Majuro Independent Baptist Church) seek the Lord's guidance concerning the Bucks' future there.

As always, you all mean so much to us. Your faithful prayers and supply have been (and are) so valuable to us. We thank the Lord for you!

His and yours for the harvest.

INTO ALL THE WORLD

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (740) 730-1440 info@wwntbm.com